
At Security Council, UN official urges
greater cooperation for more effective
aviation security

27 September 2017 – Highlighting multifaceted threats to aviation security in
the context of international peace and security, the head of the United
Nations civil aviation body urged greater cooperation among Member States, at
all levels, to make global aviation security more effective.

“We must find a way to identify and judiciously share essential elements of
information necessary to implement appropriate measures at the proper level,”
Fang Liu, the Secretary-General of the International Civil Aviation
Organization (ICAO), told the Security Council today at its meeting on
threats to international peace and security caused by terrorist acts.

In her briefing, Ms. Liu informed the 15-member Security Council on the new
ICAO Global Aviation Security Plan, which focuses extensively on the threat
of terrorism to civil aviation and aims to enhance the effectiveness and
sustainability of global provisions, and the sustainable implementation of
preventative measures.

The Global Plan, which she referred to as a major milestone for civil
aviation security contributing to the UN global counter terrorism strategy,
has five priority areas: enhancing risk awareness and response; establishing
a better-defined security culture; improving technological resources and
fostering innovation; improving oversight and quality assurance; and
increasing cooperation and support.

“It will only be by virtue of sustained political will, especially at the
highest levels of governments and industry, that the [Global Plan] will
succeed,” the IACO chief added.

Also in her briefing, Ms. Liu spoke of threats from cyber space; Man-Portable
Air Defence Systems (MANPADS), especially in conflict areas; and improvised
explosive devices in portable electronic devices.

Concluding her remarks, the head of ICAO also urged the Security Council to
allocate a portion of the counter terrorism funds as well as to encourage UN
Member States to increase their contributions to aviation security projects,
in particular for capacity building and training to enhance the effective
implementation of ICAO Standards.

http://www.government-world.com/at-security-council-un-official-urges-greater-cooperation-for-more-effective-aviation-security/
http://www.government-world.com/at-security-council-un-official-urges-greater-cooperation-for-more-effective-aviation-security/
http://www.government-world.com/at-security-council-un-official-urges-greater-cooperation-for-more-effective-aviation-security/


North Africa set to adopt 5-year plan
to boost youth employment – UN labour
agency

27 September 2017 – With a youth unemployment rate at 28.8 per cent – twice
the global average – countries in North Africa need to adopt a broader, more
concerted response to tackle the crisis, the United Nations labour agency
warned today.

“Arguably the single biggest global development challenge in the decades to
come will be the need to integrate hundreds of millions of young people into
the labour market,” International Labour Organization (ILO) Director-General
Guy Ryder told a two-day international conference in Geneva, which is
expected to adopt a new five-year action plan to enhance youth employability
in the sub-region.

An ILO press release issued today said that in North Africa, only 16.6 per
cent of young women and 46.8 per cent of young men are economically active,
meaning that they are employed or seeking work.

Among those active, 29.3 per cent – 24.1 per cent for young men and 44.4 per
cent for young women – are unemployed; and around 25 per cent of working
youth are estimated to be living in poverty.

“In order to fill the youth employment gap in the North African region, we
call on social partners, governments, workers and employers’ organizations
together with development partners, to renew their commitment and action on
youth employment,” ILO Deputy Director-General for Policy Deborah Greenfield
said at the event, calling for a strong policy response to reverse these
trends.

Young workers are three times more likely to be unemployed than adults.
What’s more, North Africa has one of the largest gender imbalances in labour
market participation.

At the conference, which ends today, representatives from Algeria, Egypt,
Libya, Mauritania, Morocco, Sudan and Tunisia, as well as development
partners and major stakeholders are expected to adopt “Roadmap for Youth
Employment in North Africa.”

Sustainable tourism can advance global
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development, UN agency highlights on
World Day

27 September 2017 – On World Tourism Day, the United Nations underscored the
potential of sustainable tourism to advance economic, social, environmental
and cultural sustainable development.

On World Tourism Day, the United Nations underscored the potential of
sustainable tourism to advance economic, social, environmental and cultural
sustainable development.

“This year’s celebration comes at a very special time,” said Taleb Rifai,
Secretary-General of the UN World Tourism Organization (UNWTO) at the
official UN celebration of the Day in Doha, Qatar, pointing out that 2017 is
the UN International Year of Sustainable Tourism for Development.

“[It is] a once-in-a-lifetime opportunity to come together and promote travel
and tourism, as one of the most effective transformative human forces of the
21st century,” he added.

Noting the connection between air transport and tourism, he stated: “Both are
a force for development and have major responsibilities in building a better
and more sustainable world. Both are interlinked, as over half of the people
travelling the world today arrive to their destination by air, thus the
economic impacts of tourism and aviation are linked.”

Acknowledging global challenges, such as climate change, migration and
security, the UNWTO chief said, that 2016, 1,235 million travellers crossed
international borders in one year. That was almost one-sixth of the people of
the world making an international trip every year, “and while doing so,
tourism is bringing tremendous benefits to communities, economies and
societies.”

Generating $3.2 billion of spending worldwide every day, tourism creates one-
tenth of jobs globally, represents 10 per cent of world’s gross domestic
product (GDP) and is 30 per cent of world trade in services. As the third
largest export industry, travel and tourism fuel UNWTO’s long-term forecasts
showing that by 2030, the number of travellers will reach 1.8 billion.

“But beyond the numbers and the economic benefits, travel and tourism is
today a major contributor to a transformation that slowly and gradually is
bringing us together, as humans, like never before, in a fast, globalized
world,” he stressed.

Breaking down stereotypes and enabling people to celebrate rich cultural
diversity, is “tourism’s greatest contribution to a better world,” according
to Mr. Rifai.

http://www.government-world.com/sustainable-tourism-can-advance-global-development-un-agency-highlights-on-world-day/
http://www.government-world.com/sustainable-tourism-can-advance-global-development-un-agency-highlights-on-world-day/
http://wtd.unwto.org/
http://cf.cdn.unwto.org/sites/all/files/sg_qatar_wtd2017_opening_remarks.pdf


UN rights office issues business
standards on treatment of LGBTI
employees; major companies on board

27 September 2017 – Drawing on good practice from around the world, the top
United Nation human rights official today launched an unprecedented set of
global standards to support the business community in tackling discrimination
against lesbian, gay, bi, trans and intersex people (LGBTI).

“Social change requires the active involvement of all parts of society –
including, critically, the business community,” said UN High Commissioner for
Human Rights Zeid Ra’ad Al Hussein, speaking to business leaders, activists
and journalists at Microsoft’s New York City headquarters.

Mr. Zeid called on the private sector to play its part in promoting LGBTI
inclusion in the workplace and beyond.

“The decisions that companies take – whether in respect of human resources,
investment, supply chains, even marketing – can have a real and, in some
cases, profound impact on human rights,” he told the audience.

The new standards set out actions for companies to protect the rights of
LGBTI employees, such as eliminating workplace discrimination; making sure
business operations do not contribute to discrimination against customers,
suppliers or members of the public; and working with business partners to
address discriminatory practices up and down the supply chain.

They also encourage companies to stand up for the rights of LGBTI people in
the countries where they operate – including through advocacy and support for
local organizations.

“There is growing evidence that, besides being the right thing to do,
standing up for equal rights for LGBTI people is also in the private sector’s
commercial interest,” the High Commissioner noted, adding: “Excluding any
group slows us all down. Eliminating discrimination is the key to unlocking
talent and maximizing productivity.”

The product of a year-long process of consultations facilitated by the UN
Human Rights Office and the Institute for Human Rights and Business,
including regional meetings with leading business representatives in Asia,
Africa, Europe and the Americas, Accenture, Baker McKenzie, BNP Paribas, The
Coca-Cola Company, Deutsche Bank, EDF, EY, Gap Inc., Godrej, IKEA Group,
Microsoft, Oath, Orange, SAP, and Spotify are among the supporting companies.

In the coming months, the standards will be presented at launch events
globally, including in Mumbai on 12 October, London on 30 October, Hong Kong
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on 14 November, Geneva on 29 November and Melbourne in 5 December.

UNICEF expands relief efforts in Latin
America and Caribbean after month oof
‘relentless’ natural disasters

27 September 2017 – To help children and families affected by the series of
natural disasters that have devastated countries in Latin America and the
Caribbean, the United Nations Children’s Fund (UNICEF) today said it has
scaled up its humanitarian response the region.

“Children in Latin America and the Caribbean have faced several natural
disasters of epic proportions in September,” said Grant Leaity, UNICEF Deputy
Director of Emergency Programmes.

“With four successive hurricanes – including Hurricane Irma, the largest ever
recorded over the Atlantic – and two major earthquakes in Mexico, the past
few weeks have been relentless,” he added.

In the past month, four major hurricanes – Category 3 or higher – have
churned through the Caribbean and Atlantic Ocean. Hurricanes Irma, Jose,
Katia and Maria caused major damage to island nations in the Caribbean, as
well as continental North and Central America, devastating the lives of
millions of people and leaving hundreds of thousands homeless and displaced.

Since two earthquakes – 12 days apart – caused widespread damage and
destruction in central Mexico, the region has experienced over 4,000
aftershocks, including a 6.1 magnitude quake as recently as 23 September. Up
to seven million children live in the affected areas and thousands have been
left homeless, with no access to basic services.

It’s absolutely vital that children who have lived through these
traumatic events get the psychosocial support they need UNICEF Mexico
Ambassador Thalia

Across the region, UNICEF has urgently scaled up its?emergency response?to
reach vulnerable children with protection services, water, sanitation and
hygiene, health and education initiatives.

“It’s absolutely vital that children who have lived through these traumatic
events get the psychosocial support they need,” said UNICEF Mexico Ambassador
Thalia, who visited UNICEF operations centre this week to learn more about
UNICEF’s response.
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In Mexico, UNICEF is working with its partners in earthquake-affected areas
to establish temporary schools, promote school safety guidelines, train
teachers in psychosocial support, and distribute education supplies and early
childhood development kits to teachers and caregivers.

“Through child-friendly spaces UNICEF is able to provide children with a safe
place, to play, learn and begin to heal their psychological wounds,”
Ambassador Thalia underscored.

For children and families affected by the hurricanes, UNICEF is working with
partners and local governments to provide immediate relief including access
to safe water, sanitation and hygiene supplies, provision of psycho social
support for children and working to ensure children and able to get back into
education as soon as possible.

To support its humanitarian response in Mexico, Cuba, the Eastern Caribbean
and Haiti, UNICEF is appealing for $18.1 million.


